
 

 

 

 
 

January 21, 2020 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 
Mr. Jeffrey D. Crist, Chairman 
Town of Montgomery Industrial Development Agency 
110 Bracken Road 
Montgomery, New York 12549 
 
 

Re: Assignment from BLUEWATER I LLC to USEF SAILFISH, LLC 

 
Dear Chairman Crist and Members of the Agency: 
 

Since the Agency’s January 6th, 2020 public hearing, Bluewater I LLC and USEF Sailfish, 
LLC have considered the fiscal concerns expressed by the Town of Montgomery Board and 
Supervisor, the Valley Central School District Board of Education and Superintendent and 
members of the public.   

 
The companies intend to be strong partners within the Town of Montgomery.  In a 

continued good faith effort to be receptive to the community’s concerns, the companies hereby 
extend a new offer for a further decrease in the real property tax abatement by another ten percent 
(10%) each year over the first five years of the contemplated PILOT.  This modification would 
effectively double the PILOT payments from the Project over the first five years, not including the 
base land tax and the Fire District ad valorem tax to be paid in full. 
 

The annual property tax payment for the project site currently is approximately $46,000.00.  
With the proposed modification of the previously approved Financial Assistance, according to our 
estimates, in year 1, the combined PILOT payment, existing land tax and ad valorem tax would 
provide approximately $786,000.00 to the taxing jurisdictions collectively, an annual increase of 
approximately $740,000.00 compared to the existing yearly tax payment.  
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